2018~2019 学年度下学期第二次月考

高一英语

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分120分,考试时间100分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:外研版必修 4 Units 1~3。

第一部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 (共10小题;每小题2.5分,满分25分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

Just a couple of weeks left until Christmas and the holiday spirit has started to spread to every corner of the world! Join us on a journey across Europe and America as we introduce you to some of the most magical Christmas markets in the continents.

Dresden, Germany

Germany is known for its Christmas markets. Every year, millions of people from all over the world visit the country weeks before Christmas just to see them. The Strizelmarkt in Dresden, whose history date back to 1434, is one of the oldest and most famous markets in Europe. Be seated in the Altmarkt square, this market is made up of over 250 little shops where you can buy anything from traditional food and drinks to handmade festive souvenirs(纪念品). But whatever you do, don't forget to buy the traditional Christmas cake known as the "Stollen".

When: 28 November—24 December

Chicago, America

These Christmas markets have made its way to the United States. Most of them still stay true to their Germanic roots, with Chicago's Christkindl Market even holding the name.

Sitting in the Chicago Loop, this charming market puts a modern flavor(气息) on the tradition. While its handmade nutcrackers(胡桃钳) and cuckoo clocks will transport you to age-old Europe, its beautiful business district setting will remind you that you're in one of America's most lively cities.

When: 17 November—26 December

Strasbourg, France

Paris may be the capital of France, but Strasbourg is the "capital of Christmas"—and for good reason. Starting in late November, the city's Christmas market in the Place de la Cathédrale warmly welcomes the holiday season with kilometers of fairy lights and fantastic shows.

Being close to the German border, the Christmas market in Strasbourg lets the visitors to experience a German Christmas without having to travel to Germany!

When: 23 November—30 December

1. What are the tourists strongly advised to take home for Christmas?

A. Fantastic lights.
C. Traditional cakes.

B. Cuckoo clocks.
D. Fairy nutcrackers.

2. Which city has the longest Christmas shopping season?

A. Strasbourg. B. Chicago. C. Dresden. D. Paris.

3. What do the Christmas markets in the last two cities have in common?

A. They are very close to the German borders.

B. They sell the same traditional festival souvenirs.

C. They have similar Christmas celebrating ceremonies.

D. They are heavily influenced by the German Christmas.

В

Mirroring body language is a way to bond and to build understanding. It is a powerful tool that we use without even knowing it.

The most obvious forms of mirroring are yawning and smiling. When you see someone yawn, you are likely to yawn immediately. Smiling is also pretty <u>contagious</u>—seeing a smiling person makes you want to smile too.

Mirroring body language is a nonverbal way to say "I am like you, I feel the same". Research shows that people who experience the same feelings are likely to trust, understand and accept each other.

Women have the natural ability to pick up and understand body signals. Therefore, it is not surprising that a woman is more likely to mirror another woman than a man is to mirror another man. That's why women are regarded as better talkers, even if they might not really have more close friends.

It is interesting that when a man tries to mirror a woman's body language while she is talking, he may seem to her as caring, intelligent and attractive.

Mirroring body language is an excellent way to build trust and understanding quickly. If you want to set up a connection with a new person, mirror his or her gestures, sitting position, tone of voice and talking pace. This will make them feel that there is something about you that they like.

While mirroring body language gains you acceptance, you still need to take into consideration your relationship with the person you are mirroring. If you are in a lower social position and are mirroring the body language of your boss, he will view you as arrogant(狂妄). However, if you want to defeat those who are trying to prove superior(占优势的) to you, mirroring their body language will help defeat them and change their position.

4. What does the underlined word "contagious" in paragraph 2 mean?

A. Affecting each other.

B. Powerful to show one's feelings.

C. Attractive to the others. D. Being gentle to people around.

5. When copying others' body language, one usually can

A. send wrong messages

B. hide true feelings

C. win others' acceptance D. avoid misunderstanding

6. What might happen if you try to mirror your boss's body language?

A. You will appear very attractive.

B. It will help to soften his position.

C. You will seem unacceptably proud. D. It will be a good way to build trust. \mathbf{C}

Artificial intelligence (AI) technology may

Artificial intelligence(AI) technology may soon be a useful tool for doctors. For example, it may help them better understand and treat diseases like breast cancer(乳腺癌) in ways that were not possible.

Rishi Rawat teaches AI at a University in Los Angeles. He is part of a team of scientists who are researching how AI and machine learning can more easily recognize cancerous growths in the breast. He says, "You put information about cancer cells(细胞) into a computer and it will learn the cancerous growth patterns. The pattern recognition is very important to making decisions."

At present, researchers have to take a thin piece of tissue(组织), put it on a small piece of glass and add color to better see the cell-growth patterns. That process could take days or even longer. Scientists say artificial intelligence can do it better than just count cells. Through machine learning, it can quickly recognize patterns, or structures, and learn how the cells are organized.

The hope is that machines will soon be able to make a quick recognition of cancerous cell-growth patterns that is free of human mistakes. Rawat adds that the process could be done "for almost no cost for the patients". But having a large amount of information about cells is important for a machine to effectively do its job.

Once the cancerous growth pattern is recognized, doctors still have to treat the patient. The form of treatment depends on the kind of cancer.

David Agus is another researcher of the team. He believes, "Computers will help doctors make better decisions and look for those patterns that the human brain can't recognize by itself. But they will not treat patients."

7. AI technology may _____.

A. treat breast cancer all by itself

B. provide free cancer treatment for the patients

C. recognize the cancerous growth patterns faster

D. help doctors avoid making mistakes in cancer treatment

8. What does the underlined word "it" in paragraph 3 refer to?

A. The process of treating cancers.

B. The process of adding color to cells.

C. The process of taking a piece of tissue.

D. The process of recognizing the cell-growth.

9. What can be inferred from David Agus' words?

A. AI will develop fast in the future.

B. AI can be useless in treating cancers.

C. AI will not replace doctors.

D. AI can provide the doctors with treatments.

10. What can be the best title for the text?

A. The Advantages of AI B. AI Makes Better Doctors

C. Future Cancer Treatments D. AI Helps Pattern Recognition

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

You might have dreams of the freshest, heartiest dinners for your kids. ___1__. Here we can help you make it easier with some well-tested tips.

Lower your expectations

A lot of stress(压力) comes from high expectations. In fact, pork mixed with some tofu, cabbage, carrots and bean sauce can be a fully balanced weeknight dish. __12__, which is something a lot of parents have in mind when planning what to make.

Get the kids to participate(参与)

If you hate the idea of spending your weekends cooking when you could be playing with your kids, you can invite your kids to take part in the cooking and make it fun.

<u>13</u>. Younger kids can help wash vegetables and shake up salad dressing. Older children can take on more of the meal preparation and planning, from roasting vegetables to putting together kabobs for the barbecue. There is another benefit for their participation. Kids who take part in cooking are more likely to eat what's served.

14

There's a reason why school cafeterias and daycares repeat a schedule of meals every few weeks—because it works.

Sit with your kids and think about their favorite foods. Write down a plan for the week. For example roast chicken on Sunday and grill beef on Monday. Try out your plan. If it works, repeat it in a few weeks' time. ____15___.

A. Make a weekly schedule

B. Have fun and keep it positive

30. A. And

31. A. going

32. A. gently

- C. Learn a menu together and add it to your regular plan
- D. Kids aged five and up can fry an egg and learn to set the table
- E. Your kids will feel fresh and you'll be able to run through it more easily
- F. But the reality of cooking after a day of work might seem a little bit hard
- G. You should not always expect your daily cooking to be a WeChat-worthy meal
- 第二部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)
- 第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

Sometimes I really doubt whether there is love between my parents. Every day they are too busy to act in the romantic(浪漫的) ways that I <u>16</u> in books or I see on TV. They never said "I love you". Sending <u>17</u> to each other on Valentine's Day is even more out of the question. When my father is <u>18</u> from the hard work, it is <u>19</u> for him to become angry.

One day, my mother was sewing a quilt(缝被褥). I sat down beside her and <u>20</u> her. "Mom, do you love Dad?" I asked.

My mother stopped her work and <u>21</u> her head with surprise in her eyes. She didn't answer <u>22</u>. I was very worried because I thought I had <u>23</u> her.

But at last my mother said thoughtfully, "Look at this thread(线). Sometimes it 24, but most of the time it disappears in the quilt. The thread really makes the quilt 25. If life is a quilt, then love should be a thread. It can 26 be seen anywhere or anytime, but it's really there. Love is inside."

I <u>27</u> carefully but I couldn't understand her until the next spring. At that time, my father suddenly got <u>28</u>. The doctor said my father would <u>29</u> in two months. Every day, my mother helped my father walk slowly on the country road. <u>30</u> after two months he still couldn't walk by himself. All of us were worried about him.

"Dad, how are you 31 now?" I asked him one day.

B. But

B. feeling

B. weakly

"Susan, don't worry about me." he said <u>32</u>. "I just like walking with your mom like this a little 33."

Once I 34 love meant flowers, gifts and sweet kisses. Now I 35 that love is a thread in the guilt of our life.

thread in the quilt of our l	ife.		
16. A. observed	B. described	C. discovered	D. read
17. A. food	B. money	C. flowers	D. clothes
18. A. tired	B. happy	C. hungry	D. sad
19. A. impossible	B. easy	C. important	D. funny
20. A. looked at	B. referred to	C. argued with	D. joked with
21. A. shook	B. hit	C. raised	D. nodded
22. A. eventually	B. immediately	C. directly	D. patiently
23. A. pleased	B. lost	C. inspired	D. hurt
24. A. counts	B. appears	C. breaks	D. comes
25. A. warm	B. soft	C. strong	D. nice
26. A. hardly	B. certainly	C. basically	D. obviously
27. A. sat	B. calculated	C. studied	D. listened
28. A. sick	B. old	C. angry	D. wounded
29. A. hold	B. run	C. recover	D. die

C. Instead

C. working

C. seriously

D. Therefore

D. fortunately

D. seeing

33. A. further 34. A. predicted 35. A. believe	B. higher B. hoped B. understand	C. longer C. realized C. accept	D. better D. thought D. recognize
阅读下面短文,在 Over the past 50 37 (theory) have (wide) accepted. <u>39</u> understand. When th	years, scientists 3 been put forward, of (compare) with other theory made its first	的单词或括号内单词的团 36(wonder) how the f which the Big Bang t ner ideas, the Big Bang t	E确形式。 e universe began. Lots of theory is the most <u>38</u> theory was very difficult to <i>Physics Review</i> , both the
directions. Several bil	theory, the universe h lion years after the "E	Big Bang", dusts began	which threw matter in all to settle into what <u>42</u> , making it possible for life
The Big Bang the beginning of the unive	erse. But it has left too	many questions unansv	happened at the very wered. For example, many ut how to prove it is still
第三部分 写作(共两 第一节 应用文写作(假定你是李华,你 写一封信。回信的要点 1.告知词典遗失并 2.描写遗失经过;	满分 15 分) 从朋友 Chris 处借的电 ā 包括: f 致歉;	1子(electronic)词典不幸	走遗失。现在请用英语给他
3. 承诺赔偿并请求 注意: 1. 词数 100 左右 2. 可以适当增加			

第二节 读后续写(满分25分)

阅读下面短文,根据所给情节进行续写,使之构成一个完整的故事。

He met her at a party. She was so young and beautiful; many guys were after her, but nobody paid any attention to him. After the party, he invited her for <u>coffee</u>. She was surprised, but out of politeness, she went along.

As they sat in a nice <u>cafe</u>, he was too <u>nervous</u> to say anything and she felt embarrassed. Suddenly, he asked the waiter, "Could you please give me some <u>salt</u>? I'd like to put it in my coffee."

They stared at him. He turned red. When the salt came, he put it in his coffee. Curious, she asked, "Why salt with coffee?" He <u>hesitated</u> for a while before replying, "When I was a little boy, I lived near the sea. I liked playing in the sea. I could feel it salty, like salty coffee. Now every time I <u>drink</u> it, I think of my childhood and my hometown. I miss it and my parents, who are still there."

She was deeply <u>moved</u>. A man who can admit that he's homesick must love his home and care about his family. He must be <u>responsible</u>. She talked too, about her faraway hometown, her childhood, her family. That was the start to their love <u>story</u>. 注意:

- 1. 所续写短文的词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 应使用 5 个以上短文中标有下划线的关键词语;
- 3. 续写部分分为两段,每段开头语已为你写好;
- 4. 续写完成后,请用下划线标出你所使用的关键词语。

Paragraph	1:
-----------	----

They continued to date.
Paragraph 2:
The story would have ended with the husband passing away after 40 years of happy
life, if it were not for the letter the husband left for her before his death.

2018~2019 学年度下学期第二次月考・高一英语 参考答案、提示及评分细则

 $1\sim3$ CBD $4\sim6$ ACC $7\sim10$ CDCB

11∼15 FGDAE

 $16\sim20$ DCABA $21\sim25$ CBDBC $26\sim30$ ADACB $31\sim35$ BACDB

36. have wondered/have been wondering 37. theories 38. widely 39. Compared 40. appearance 41. and 42. is called 43. its 44. what 45. a

短文改错

Dear Mr. Brown,

We have learned that you were going back to America for the summer vacation. To express our thank for thanks

your excellent teaching in our school, we have decided \land have a party for you. The party, that we have to which

prepared for 3 days, will start at 6:30 on Friday evening in the lecture hall. It will <u>possible</u> last an hour. To <u>possibly</u>

start with, our monitor will give a speech on behalf of <u>a</u> whole class. Then we would like to invite you to join the

us and <u>singing</u> some English songs. At the end of the party, we will give you with some gifts and cards, mostly sing

making by ourselves. I believe you will have a good time together.

made we

Looking forward to your coming.

Yours sincerely,

Frank

书面表达

Dear Chris,

I'm sorry to tell you that I cannot find the electronic dictionary I borrowed from you. I used it in the library yesterday. I think I put it in my schoolbag when I left. But I could not find it this morning. I have been to the library and asked the librarian. I was told that it was not there too. I'm afraid it is lost. I promise I'll get you a new one by the end of this week.

I am really sorry for all the inconvenience I have caused you.

Yours, Li Hua

读后续写

One possible version:

<u>They continued to date.</u> She found that he met all her requirements. He was shy but he was kind, warm and <u>responsible</u>. Deep down, she felt lucky for accepting his first invitation out of <u>politeness</u>, otherwise she would have missed such a remarkable man. They later dated with each other in almost all the <u>cafes</u> in the city and she would always ask the waiters to put some salt in his coffee.

The story would have ended with the husband passing away after 40 years of happy life, if it were not for the letter the husband left for her before his death. "My dearest, do you still remember our first date in the cafe? I was so nervous that I asked for salt instead of sugar. So I had no choice but to make up the story I told you, which made me drink coffee with salt for the rest of my life. Sweetheart, I don't like salty coffee. But I've learnt to enjoy it. If I could live a second time, I hope we can be together again, even if it means that I have to drink salty coffee for the rest of my life."